Tl Namien R

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT
OF
ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

1110 West Washington Street * Phoenix, Arizona 85007
(602) 771-2300 * www.azdeq.gov

Janice K. Brewer
Governor Director

Henry R. Darwin

February 7, 2014
PRU 14-051

Ms. Nancy Petersen, Deputy Director
City of Tucson Environmental Services
4004 S. Park Ave.

P.O. Box 27210

Tucson, AZ 85726-7210

Re: Harrison Road Landfill
Second Half 2013 Semi-Annual Groundwater Monitoring and
Remediation System Performance Report

Dear Ms. Petersen:

The Arizona Department of Environmental Quality (ADEQ), Solid Waste Plan Review Unit has
received and reviewed the Harrison Road Landfill Poor Water Quality Groundwater Permit (No.
59-583889.0001): 2™ Half 2013 Report, Groundwater Monitoring Results and Remediation
System Performance Report, dated January 27, 2014, prepared by the City of Tucson.

As noted in the report, the remediation system has successfully remediated tetrachloroethene
(PCE) and trichloroethene (TCE) concentrations in the groundwater to below the Aquifer Water
Quality Standard (AWQS) of 5.0 pg/LL in all remediation and monitor wells. ADEQ
acknowledges that the City of Tucson Environmental Services will be submitting a Type III
Change to the approved Facility Plan to shut-off the groundwater treatment system. The report
was found to be complete in accordance with permit requirements and will be placed in the
Harrison Road Landfill facility file.

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Maria Sachs, of my staff, at (602) 771-
4670, or toll-free at (800) 234-5677, ext. 771-4670.

Sincerely
M ’a‘yﬁ RECEIVED
Mike Prigge, P.E., Manager FEB 19 2014
Solid Waste Plan Review Unit
ENVIRONMENTAL
SERVICES

cc: facility file
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